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NEWSLETTER ISSUE 11                                          Friday, 17th November 2023 

OFFICE HOURS - Telephone:  8768 1000 
 

FINANCE OFFICE:  Monday  to Friday:   
   9:00am – 4:00pm 
 

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE:      
   Monday to Friday:    8:15am – 4:00pm 
Address: 65-69 Manuka Road, Berwick 3806 
Email:  berwick.sc@education.vic.gov.au 
Web:   www.berwickcollege.vic.edu.au 
 

BERWICK COLLEGE NEWSLETTER 

Please keep up-to-date with all College news by reading the 
newsletter, following us on Facebook and contacting the 
appropriate Home Group Teacher if you have any concerns.  

2023 KEY DATES—TERM  4 / 2024 TERM 1  

Monday 20th November Year 9 Tasmania Camp Departure (to 24/11) 

Wednesday 22nd November Parent Forum—Online Gaming Addiction 6:30pm PAC 

Friday 24th November Professional Practice Day—Student Free Day 

Sunday 26th November 
World Challenge to Borneo Departure (to 16/12) 
Basketball Academy Nationals Competition Departure (to 01/12) 

Monday 27th November HEADSTART 2024  

Thursday 30th November 
Basketball Academy USA Competition Tour Departure (to 16/12) 
2024 VCE and VCE VM Parent Information evening—PAC 
Year 11 2024—5:30pm and Year 12 2024—6:15pm 

Wednesday 6th December Celebration of Achievement Evening 6:00pm—Stadium 

Friday 8th December Final day for year 11 & 12, 2024 

Monday 11th December Year 7 2024 Information Evening 6pm 

Tuesday 12th December 
Grade 6 Orientation Day 
Online Booklist Orders due (to receive FREE delivery) 
Semester 2 Reports available 

Friday 15th December Gumbuya World Excursion—Years 7 to 9 

Monday 18th December—Wednesday 20th December 
Alternative academic program 
Final Day Term 4 

2024 Term 1 Key Dates Have a wonderful and safe term break! 

Monday 29th January  
Staff Professional Learning—Student Free Day 
Administration Office open from 11:00am 

Tuesday 30th January 
First Day Term 1 (Year 7 and year 12) 
Parent Teacher Conferences—years 7 to 11 
Year 12—Federation University  

Wednesday 31st January First Day Years 8 to 11  
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Principal’s Report 

The Valedictory dinner held this week was a very special event with over 750 in attendance; 
the class of 2023 will become part of our extensive alumni and history. My thanks to the 
Senior School team: Assistant Principal, Mr Andrew Barker, year 12 Coordinators, Ms Amy 
Pyke and Ms Natasha Rallis, Senior School Leader Ms Rebecca Hann, and all classroom 

teachers for their hard work and consistent support of the year 12 students. Our Careers Team will always be 
available for students to discuss their varied career pathways and options.  

My thanks to Mr Kaplon and Humanities students, pictured right, for preparing 
the Remembrance Day presentation, activities and flag protocols.  

Student assessments are being finalised to enable teachers to make informed 
and consistent judgements to improve student learning and complete Semester 2 
reports which will be provided to parents on Tuesday, 12th December.  

Students in year 9 are heading off to Tasmania on Monday, 20th November but 
all other year 9 students should attend. Subjects will be assessed at this time and 
will contribute to the students’ results. 

Our staff are looking forward to celebrating and rewarding student achievement 
and personal growth at the Celebration of Achievement night on Wednesday, 6th 
December at 6pm.  Many of our past staff, alumni, local businesses who support 
our College, universities and local politicians sponsor these awards with 
bursaries, vouchers and/or names on plaques and medals. We are very grateful 
for their on-going association with our College and their encouragement to our 
students and their families. 

The Headstart Program (2024 classes) commences on Monday, 27th November, and gives our staff the opportunity 
to establish early positive relationships with students and assists in building the frameworks around high 
expectations. I am pleased to have the 10 min Homegroup back in our timetable in the morning. The Homegroup 
teacher is a critical person for our students and their families, an advocate for the students and a first contact for 
parents. ‘Knowing our students’ is part of relational learning, and we all know how relationships improve learning. 
In Homegroup students set their goals for attendance and in their Maths and English classes, goals for growth in 
their PAT testing. When students set their own goals for growth they will have more ownership and teachers can 
determine the student’s point of need to achieve their goals. 

We are looking forward to warmly welcoming our 2024 year 7 students on Orientation day, Tuesday 12th 
December, and their families to our school community at the parent information evening on Monday 11th 
December.  Building connections and ensuring there is effective communication between parents and our school is 
an important part of our work.  

My thanks to our Junior School Leader, Ms Lauren Varadi, and Student Learning Leaders, for preparing the 
comprehensive pre-orientation program and transition to secondary school program provided in weeks 1 and 2 of 
the 2024 school year. New families often comment on our warm and friendly community culture, the welcome and 
assistance they receive from the front office and the communication they receive from teachers. This is the strength 
of the positive relationships we proactively build and our ICARE values being a lived experience by the school and 
wider community. 

I look forward to presenting the following school service awards to staff on Celebration of Achievement night or the 
final staff lunch at the end of the year: ten years of service – Ms Melissa Quenette and Mr Jesse Nugent; fifteen 
years of service – Ms Fiona Buultjens; twenty years of service – Ms Rachel Edwards, Ms Stephanie Merchant and Ms 
Corinne Duhau, twenty-five years of service – Mr Adam Nettleingham, 30 years of service – Mr Michael Couche and 
35 years of service – Mr Peter Slate.  

These awards and acknowledgements are a testament to our tireless, professional staff who support our students 
to develop, believe in and reach their potential. Ms Kerri Bolch - Principal 

“Building connections and ensuring there is effective communication between parents and 

our school is an important part of our work”. 
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The most recent meeting of the Berwick College Council was at the College on Tuesday, 14th November 2023. The 
College Council is the governing body of the school. It is responsible for developing and maintaining policies that 
assist and direct the operations of the school.  The meeting agenda followed the standard format and contents. This 
included a report from the principal about the key activities and achievements since the last meeting, noting the 
work that is being undertaken to prepare for 2024, reports from the Council’s sub committees (Policy and Planning, 
OHS, Facilities and Finance) and from student member, Teaghan. The parent payment policies were approved with 
minimal increases to financial contributions. The Parent Payments policies outline the ways in which schools can 
request financial contributions from parents and Council ensures that parent payment practices in schools are      
consistent, transparent and that all students have access to the curriculum.  If you have any questions about the 
above or are interested in the work of council, please contact the College Council President at 
phil.wightman@education.vic.gov.au. Personally, I had the privilege to address parents and students at the            
Valedictory Dinner on Wednesday, 15th November. It was a wonderful night of celebration for the school             
community and one of which each and every member of the school community should be proud.  
Mr Phil Wightman—President  

College Council Report 

Valedictory Glamour  
Professional photos: www.photosbykathywatson.com.au Gallery Date & Gallery Album: 15/11/23  

Username: 15.11.23 Password: BC1511  
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We were delighted to host our second ever chess tournament in Term 4. Around 20 students from Years 7-10 com-
peted to win trophies and have their name engraved on the Berwick College Chess Tournament Shield.  

Our Year 7 participants were Thenuje Wickramasinghe, Terry Ratnayake, Ritesh Kanakamedala, Kupa Cridland, Cruz 
Salerno, Austin Burns,  Jack Selimovski and Keipha Hanna. With a couple of draws along the way and so many games 
to play, we finally had the final two players battling it out for the championship title. Keipha and Ritesh were well 
matched and both played very well, but in the end, after one draw and a very long game, Ritesh was the victor.  

Our Year 8 players were Lachlan Price, Bob Xu, Lenny Mclean and Abisayan Manivannan. With just two rounds to 
play, we quickly reached the grand final between Bob and Abisayan. After a very competitive game, Abi was the 
winner and was declared the Year 8 champion!  

Our Year 9/10 competitors were Christian Merrylees, Oliver Freedman, Taha Zahid, Rayan Sabet, Tom Daly, Austin 
Borutta, RJ Liwanen and James Allott.  Austin was the Year 8 champion last year so was back to defend his title.  All 
games were played with great skill, with the final game between Austin and Oliver showcasing what it means to 
have fun whilst being truly competitive. In the end, it was Oliver’s turn to take the trophy as Year 9/10 champion! 

Congratulations to all of our champions and runners up. We were so impressed with all of the players – you all dis-
played great sportsmanship throughout the tournament, being gracious in both victory and defeat. Certificates will 
be given to all players and trophies will be presented to the champions at our future Awards Assembly. All players 
also received learning team points for participation.  

Keipha and Ritesh                              Abisayan and Bob                               Austin and Oliver 

Ms Helen Tonkin and Mrs Shamaila Tariq 

Library team  

 

 

Library Display—Remembrance 
Day, pictured right. 

Library News—Chess Tournament  
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Year 7 Boys’ and Girls’ Table Tennis 

On Tuesday (24/10), Berwick College was privileged to compete in the year 7 Southern Metropolitan Table Tennis 
Region Finals. Nine students represented the College as they competed in a series of matches (both singles and 
doubles) against other schools. The matches were intense, with all players showcasing their skills and giving it their 
all on the table. Our students showed great resilience when challenged and were respectful to their opponents, 
regardless of winning or losing. Our teams may not have won, but they left it all on the table and made our College 
proud. Mr McMahon 

All School Athletics Championships 

Berwick had two students who participated in the All School Athletics Championships in November. This is where 
students from all across Victoria (not just the state school students) compete. 

Kevin Arachchi Appuhamilage came FIRST in the 90m hurdles. 

Claire Wilson came SECOND in the girls’ javelin. 

Both have been invited to compete at the National Championships 
in Perth in December. I wish both of these students the best of 
luck! 

Term 1 Sports Sign Ups 

Sport sign ups for 2024 are already up in the stadium foyer for 
those interested. Sports include Mixed Baseball, Girls’ Softball, Tennis, Volleyball and Cricket. Please sign up in the 
year level you will be in during 2024. 

Berwick College students at the Maryborough HPV race 

Four students from Berwick College are taking part in the biggest school HPV event in Victoria on November 24th-
26th Casey Armstrong, Callum McPhee, Jake Walsh and Hunter Fenner make up part of the team that will be    
taking part in three different aspects of the event.  

The first part is the Display & Presentation aspect where the    students present to a panel of judges and talk about 
the topics of Design & Construction, Environment and Sustainability, Nutrition, Training, Fundraising and Safety and 
Rules. The next part is Design and Construction where the team will be asked a series of questions about the design 
and construction of the trike, which they have designed and constructed themselves with a little help from adults 
from the club. The trike will be checked and deemed race safe or not.  

The last part of the event is the 24hr Endurance race.  

Berwick College wishes Casey, Callum, Jake and Hunter all the best with the competition. Results and photos will 
be in the last newsletter for the year. 

As Sports Coordinator I love to hear about events that our students are involved in out of school 
and would like to help promote and acknowledge their achievements. So if you are a student, or if 
your child is partaking in any amazing sporting events I would love to hear about it. 

Claise.janssen@education.vic.gov.au 

Ms Claise Janssen 

Sport Coordinator 

Term 4 Sports Update 
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As we approach the end of the term, we would like to congratulate the O’Donoghue 
students who have completed their exams and thank all O’Donoghue students for 
their continued compliance with the school’s expected behaviours. We ask that all 
students continue to demonstrate our ICARE values and wear our school uniform 
with pride.  

Headstart 
A reminder that Headstart begins on the week of the 27th of November. It is important that students attend 
Headstart to ensure that they are up to date. The classes will be reflective of the 2024 year, with a five period day 
and Homegroup held at the beginning of the day.  

Celebrating Success! 
This term we have had an O’Donoghue Learning Team assembly to              
recognise the achievements of students who have outstanding attendance 
and outstanding behaviour in class. Well done to the recipients of Every 
Period In Class (EPIC) awards: Cameron Visser, Dallin Seppings, Max       
Marotta, Indie Kyprianos, Macy Kerr, Ethan Smith, Henry Brown, Darcy 
Kostiuk, Nima Fayazi, Akshay Thinagaran and Kobihah Mugunthan. 
 

Congratulations also to all the recipients of the Green Chronicle Value 
awards for outstanding behaviour: Cameron Visser, Max Marotta and Ted 
Burns.   
 

To enhance the profile around attendance at school and recognise           
students’ outstanding number of green chronicles on Compass, we are  
trialling a new initiative for the remainder of the year called the EPIC VIP. 
The recipients of the above awards have been given a sticker that is placed 
on their student ID card which grants express passage to the front of the 
canteen line as special VIP treatment. 

 

A reminder that your green chronicles can be cashed in for ICARE tickets which can 
be redeemed for rewards. Please ensure that you cash in your green chronicles 
before the end of the year. Please come and see us in C1s to get your reward for 
all your hard work. 
Mr Jesse Nugent and Ms Isabella Sawatzky 
O’Donoghue Student Learning Leader & Assistant  

O’Donoghue Otellas Learning Team  

Christmas Appeal—Can you help fill this basket 
with grocery items?  

The Berwick and District Benevolent Society Inc., which is a project of the Rotary Club of Berwick, has been in        
existence since 1961 and continues to help many local families and individuals who are suffering hardships in many 
ways. Each year at Christmas, hampers of food have been provided to the many people and families who are      
struggling at this time of year to provide for themselves. 

The need is expanding and we are looking for assistance for our Christmas  
Appeal in 2023. 
We are asking for the Berwick College community to again be involved and 
support the Benevolent Society by collecting non-perishable food items to be 
used in the hampers, which are made up and distributed in December to local 
families and individuals who are in need of some help at this time of year. 
 

Any donations would be very welcome, and can be placed in the basket at  
Reception.  
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As the 2023 academic year draws to a close, it is with gratitude and pride that we reflect 
on the remarkable journey we’ve experienced together.  
 

We would like to take a moment to thank our 2023 Learning Team Captains, Regan Gay 
and Allanah Thorn, for their efforts this year supporting the Dunlop students and for   
being fantastic role models for our younger students.  
 

To our year 11 students, we wish them the best of luck with their exams and impending transition into the         
challenging yet exciting realm of year 12.  
 

A special acknowledgement to our E.P.I.C award winners for 100% attendance and highest number of green        
chronicle posts exemplifying our school values. The following students were recognised in our Learning Team      
Assemblies last week, treated to a special sausage sizzle, and awarded the newly introduced V.I.P sticker allowing 
them to ‘skip’ the dreaded queue of the canteen and treated with V.I.P service for Term 4.  
 

E.P.I.C Award Winners: Anisha Ahmedi, Jessie Chuang, Connor Gula, Archer Hoarau, Summer Kelly, Beau 

King, Liam Puncher and Saviru Serasingha Jayakody Arachchige. 
 

ICARE Award Winners: Maddison Carbery, Elizabeth Lawrence, Connor Gula, Alexis Amos and Summer 

Kelly. 

 

GUMBUYA WORLD - END OF YEAR CELEBRATION 
To celebrate student achievement and reward students for ongoing resilience, reflecting our College ICARE values, 
students from years 7-9 will be given the opportunity to participate in a fun filled day at Gumbuya World on Friday 
15th December. We would love to see as many Dunlop students there as possible to finish the year on a high!  
 

Consent and payment are due by Friday, 1st of December on Compass.  
 
 
Ms Rebecca Kosach and Ms Nerissa Treveil 
Dunlop Learning Team Leaders 

Dunlop Diggers Learning Team  
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Flynn Phoenix Learning Team  

Flynn, we are halfway through the term, and we have plenty of key dates in the coming 
months that will affect some of our students.  
Key dates 

• Year 11 Exams – 13-16th of November 
• Year 9 Tasmania Camp – 20-24th of November 
• Student Free Day – 24th of November 
• Headstart Commences – 27th of November 

 

Uniform 
Students are required to wear Berwick College uniform to school. For Flynn students in years 9, 10 and 11 this 
means full academic uniform. If you have PE you are expected to change back into your academic unform for the 
remainder of the school day. Year 7 and 8 students are permitted to wear the College’s PE uniform only on days in 
which they have PE.  
 

If you know your child is going to be out of uniform, you must provide a note with a valid reason so that a uniform 
pass can be issued to Compass. If any assistance is required in obtaining the correct uniform please keep us           
informed so that we can provide support.  

Phones 
As per the Department of Education policy, phones are not permitted to be used by students throughout the school 
day. Students who are seen with their phone will have this confiscated and receive an After School Reflection. 
 

Celebrating Success!  
Finally, we would like to finish on a positive note and acknowledge some of the amazing successes that we have 
achieved as a learning team.  
Congratulations to our E.P.I.C. and ICARE award winners who have modelled outstanding attendance and an         
exceptional approach to their studies. We are extremely proud of each of these students and believe that they are 
tremendous ambassadors for the learning team. Well done Flynn!  
 

Ben Booth, Gethmin Aluwhihare, Dinora Anthony, Bailey Bone, Jasmine Gascoigne, Lucas Guedes Reis Silva,      
Briani Gunasekera, Martin Lang, Maggie Le Guier, Tadgh McCurran, Jinuka Mudalige, Isla Smith, Quinn Van Dyk, 
Senuli Withanawasam, Sean Basbas, Olivia Roberts, Rosna Joby, Vaibhavi Wandhekar & Lola Rutherford. 
 

 
 
Mr Vaughan Chaplin & Mr Dustin Cunningham 
Flynn Student Learning Leader and Assistant Student Learning Leader 
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Parent Forum—Online Gaming and Cyber Safety  

Cyber safety is an issue from 

as young as the age of ten, 

where children are targeted 

through online games.  

In their innocence and       

naivety, they do not want to 

disappoint people, including 

these predators, and so they 

can find themselves in some   

terrible  situations.  

While at school, phones 

must be switched off and 

securely stored during 

school hours.  

This has helped to ensure we 

have a  positive and          

respectful school                 

environment.  

Bully Stoppers and the 

eSafety Commissioner 

www.esafety.gov.au have 

excellent resources to assist 

children who experience 

serious cyberbullying and 

image-based abuse.  

Together we can support our 

students in using digital 

technologies safely and   

responsibly.   

White Ribbon 
Day Display 

http://www.esafety.gov.au
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Campion Education are the official suppliers of subject textbooks. Following is a user guide to purchasing 2024   
textbooks. If you need further assistance contact Campion on 1300 433 982 or help@campion.com.au    

 

2024 Booklists—Online orders to be completed by 12/12/2023 to    

receive FREE Home Delivery. Orders can still be place after the due date. 
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Sustainable School Shop  

We are partners with the Sustainable School Shop to provide families access to second-hand textbooks, uniforms, 
calculators, musical instruments, sports gear and much more! 
 

Sustainable School Shop have preloaded items specific to our school onto their site. This makes it super easy to list 
your items for sale and to buy items. 
 

See all the second-hand uniform items for sale here:  
 https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/stocktake/berwick-secondary-college  
See all the second-hand textbooks for sale here:  
 https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/booklist/berwick-secondary-college  
 

So jump onto the site, register and list your items for sale, you will be: 
• reusing items rather than adding to landfill 
• making money on items you sell 
• saving money on items you buy 
• providing another family in our school with cheaper items 
• helping to create a culture of contact amongst our school community families! 

 

Login or Register here: https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au 
 

https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/stocktake/berwick-secondary-college
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/booklist/berwick-secondary-college
https://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au
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Community News  
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